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Inspector '~~neraJ 

Processfor Preparing Project Worksheets 
Report Number GIG 06-01 

The purpose of the memo is to inform you of a weakness in the Federal Emergency Management 
Agency's (FEMA) application of management controls for estimating damages caused by Hurricane 
Katrina and obligating funds for local entities to initiate rec overy activities. As part of the 
coordinated Katrina oversight effort, the Louisiana Office of the Legislative Auditor (LOLA) is 
reviewing the State's requests for public assistance funding. In three instances, LOLA noted 
discrepancies between funds requested by applicants and funds granted by FEMA and brought those 
discrepancies to our attention. Accordingly, we performed a limited review of FEMA' Ii approval of 
the three proj ects. Our objective was to determine whether the discrepancies could be explained, 
and, if not, to determine what caused the breakdown in controls and make recommendations to 
prevent reCUlTence. 

We interviewed officials from FEMA, the Louisiana Office of Homeland Security and Emergency 
Preparedness (L OH SEP), LOLA, and selected FEMA Public Assistance Program applicants. We 
also reviewed written FEMA policies and procedures for preparing Project Worksheets CPWs) and 
other procedures as necessary to accomplish our objective. 

RESULTS OF REVIEW 

The apparent discrepancies in two! of the three projects were explainable; the estimated costs and 
scope of work for the two PWs agreed with those prepared by the applicant (subgrantee). However, 
the applicant's estimated costs and the scope of work for PW 97 (J efferson Davis Parish) did not 
agree with FEMA's obligated amount of $2.9 million. To accomplish eligible disaster-related work, 

the applicant estimated the costs at $200,000. Thus, FEMA obligated $2.7 million more than was 

I PWs number 71 and 121. 
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